

Code Administrator Meeting Summary

Meeting name: GC0162: Changes to OC6 to amend the operational timings for the delivery of the additional demand reduction above 20% – Workgroup Meeting 6

Date: 03/10/2023

Contact Details

Chair: Lizzie Timmins, National Grid ESO elizabeth.timmins@nationalgrideso.com

Proposer: Usman Farooq, National Grid ESO usman.farooq@nationalgrideso.com

Key areas of discussion

The aim of Workgroup 6 was to review the Workgroup Report and complete the Workgroup Vote.

Actions Update:

The action to amend the legal text in OC6.1.5 and OC6.5.5 was reviewed. The proposed amendments were reviewed by the workgroup. There was an objection from a workgroup member that the language used in OC6.5.4(b) was not very clear. No other workgroup members had any concerns with the wording, and it was agreed to leave the text as the ESO proposed, as there were no major objections to the changes in legal text drafting.

All actions were closed.

Review Workgroup Report

The Chair presented the Workgroup report and highlighted minor changes since the last Workgroup. There were no comments from the Workgroup.

Review Terms of Reference

The Chair presented the Terms of Reference and highlighted where each of the Terms of Reference is covered in the Workgroup Report. The Workgroup was satisfied that the Terms of Reference have been met.

Workgroup Vote

The Chair presented the applicable Grid Code Objectives to the Workgroup and explained the process of the Workgroup vote. The Workgroup voted unanimously in favour of the Original Proposal.

Next Steps

The Chair presented the timeline and summarised the next steps as follows:

- Workgroup members to send voting statements by 5pm on 03 October 2023.
- Chair to circulate a copy of the Workgroup Report for reference, along with the Workgroup Vote for members to confirm.
- Workgroup report to be presented at the special Grid Code Review Panel on Thursday 12th October.

Actions

| Action number | Workgroup | Owner | Action | Comment | Due by | Status |
|---------------|-----------|-------|---|---------|--------|--------|
| | Raised | | | | | |
| 21 | WG5 | SS | Confirm if there are any other scenarios the Authority would like the Workgroup to consider in the Workgroup Report | NA | WG6 | Closed |
| 22 | WG5 | UF | Amend the legal text in OC6.1.5 and OC6.5.5. | NA | WG6 | Closed |

Attendees

| Name | Initial | Company | Role |
|-------------------|---------|--|---------------------|
| Lizzie Timmins | LT | Code Administrator, ESO | Chair |
| Jonathan Whitaker | JW | Code Administrator, ESO | Technical Secretary |
| Usman Farooq | UF | ESO | Proposer |
| Alastair Frew | AF | Drax | Workgroup Member |
| Andrew Colley | AC | SSE | Workgroup Member |
| Andrew McLeod | AM | Northern Powergrid | Workgroup Member |
| David Child | DC | UK Power Networks | Alternate |
| Fang Ji | FG | SSE Renewables | Observer |
| Grace March | GM | Sembcorp Energy | Workgroup Member |
| Graeme Vincent | GV | SP Energy Networks | Alternate |
| Gwyn Jones | GJ | National Grid Electricity Distribution | Workgroup Member |

| | | | |
|----------------|----|-------------------|------------------|
| Mike Kay | MK | Energy Networks | Alternate |
| Richard Wilson | RW | UK Power Networks | Workgroup Member |
| Shilen Shah | SS | Ofgem | Authority Rep |